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The Ohio Lions contributed 235 boxes of new Legos to the Super Braxton Lego 
Drive.  This is including the boxes that were purchased from the Cabinets generous 
donations at the last meeting.  The Legos go to Nationwide Children’s Hospital for 
Pediatric cancer patients. They are always in need of Legos but can only take 300 at a 
time.  When the hospital gets low on Legos, they give Braxton’s parents (the Long 
family) a call to let them know they need more Legos.  The family has a storage locker 
where they keep the donated Legos.  This is a drive that is continuously going on so I 
will continue to take Legos to the family as I get them.  Keep spreading the word 
about the Lego drive. I will continue to come and pick them up where ever you need 
me to.  Thanks to you all who got the word out and collected or contributed to this 
drive.  Hope you continue to give your support. 

 

If there is anyone who asks about used Legos, the Reynoldsburg Lions Club will also 
take those, but they are used during events at a Lego Station, in Braxton’s name.  This 
Lego Station is to keep Braxton’s memory alive and to keep Pediatric Cancer at the 
forefront.   

 

The Super Braxton 5K Committee is having their first meeting February 25th to start 
getting things together for the 2nd annual Super Braxton 5K.  We are hoping to exceed 
the 1st years total of 201 registered runners/walkers/virtual walkers.   I am confident 
that we can make it bigger and better this year, it was such a huge success last year.  
We learned a lot abut what worked and what we need to do differently.  Looing so 
forward to this event again. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lion Debbie Bolyard 

Pediatric Cancer Chair 

    


